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Algeria: Halim Feddal sent to preventive detention

On 20 November 2019, the Public Prosecution in Chlef ordered the preventive detention of human
rights defender  Halim Feddal, after he was arbitrarily arrested on 17 November 2019.  He had
been taking part  in  a peaceful  demonstration demanding the release of  a number  of  Algerian
political prisoners.  

Halim Feddal is the founder and secretary general of the Algerian National Association Against
Corruption  (ANLC)  which  works  on  exposing  and  fighting  corruption  in  Algeria.  He  is  also  a
member of the Hirak Movement, which is a grassroots human rights movement that calls for the
promotion of civil and political rights in Algeria. The human rights defender frequently participates
in peaceful demonstrations in the city of Chlef. 

On 17 November  2019,  Halim Feddal  was arrested by security  forces in  plain clothes from a
peaceful demonstration that he was attending in front of the court in Chlef. The protesters were
demonstrating against the politically motivated detention of some members of the Hirak movement.
Halim Feddal was taken to a local police station where he spent three days under interrogation and
was not allowed to contact his lawyer or his family.  On 20 November 2019, the Public Prosecution
charged him with “threatening the unity of the country” and “incitement of an illegal gathering”. The
Public Prosecution ordered preventive detention for Halim Feddal without scheduling a date for his
court hearing. 

Human  rights  defenders  in  Algeria  are  continually  harassed  and  arbitrarily  detained  by  the
authorities. Halim Feddal has frequently been called to the police station and interrogated about his
human rights work. Front Line Defenders is deeply concerned about the detention and harassment
of  Halim  Feddal,  and  finds  the  general  crackdown  on  human  rights  defenders  in  Algeria
increasingly worrying. Front Line Defenders believes that Halim Feddal is being detained solely as
a result of his peaceful and legitimate human right work. 

Front Line Defenders urge the Algerian Authorities to:
    

1. Immediately release Halim Feddal and drop all charges against him;

2. Ensure that the treatment of Halim Feddal, while in detention, adheres to the conditions set
out in the ‘Body of Principles for the Protection of All Persons under Any Form of Detention
or  Imprisonment',  adopted  by  UN General  Assembly  resolution  43/173  of  9  December
1988;

3. Guarantee in all circumstances that all human rights defenders in Algeria are able to carry
out  their  legitimate  human  rights  activities  without  fear  of  reprisals  and  free  of  all
restrictions.

https://www.frontlinedefenders.org/en/profile/halim-feddal

